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BOARD OF TRUSTEES

REGULAR BOARD MEETING via Zoom Video Conferencing
January 27, 2021
Mary Herr called the regular board meeting of the Bay County Library System Board of Trustees to order at 5:32 p.m. on January 27, 2021.  The meeting was held via Zoom Video Conferencing in Bay City, Michigan. 
The Pledge of Allegiance was not recited due to the logistics of the meeting.
Roll Call: 

Sue Blondin, Don Carlyon, Anne Harris, Mary Herr, and Paul Travis

Others Present:

Kevin Ayala, Trish Burns, and Janelle Coe
ADDITIONAL AGENDA ITEMS 

None

MINUTES
A. December 16, 2020 - Regular Board Meeting 
Motion by A. Harris, seconded by S. Blondin, to approve the minutes of the December 16, 2020, regular board meeting.
Roll Call Vote:

Yes: Blondin, Carlyon, Harris, Herr, Travis

No: None

Motion PASSED 5-0

B. December 16, 2020 - Closed Session Minutes 
Motion by S. Blondin, seconded by D. Carlyon, to approve the minutes of the December 16, 2020, Closed Session.
Roll Call Vote:

Yes: Blondin, Carlyon, Harris, Herr, Travis

No: None

Motion PASSED 5-0

C. December 16, 2020 - Annual Board Meeting 

Motion by D. Carlyon, seconded by S. Blondin, to approve the minutes of the December 16, 2020, Annual Board meeting.
Roll Call Vote:

Yes: Blondin, Carlyon, Harris, Herr, Travis

No: None

Motion PASSED 5-0

BILLS PAYABLE 

Motion by D. Carlyon, seconded by S. Blondin, to approve the bills payable as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:

Yes: Blondin, Carlyon, Harris, Herr, Travis

No: None

Motion PASSED 5-0

PENAL FINE REPORT 

K. Ayala reported December Penal Fines came in at $20,507.13, under budget by $5,492.87 for the month. Year-end Penal Fines came in at $193,501.51, under budget by $118,498.49, a -37.98% for the year.
FINANCIAL REPORT
K. Ayala reported revenues for December were $36,471.79, with the majority coming from Penal Fines.  Year to Date, the budget came in at $6,371,488.39, approximately 5% under budget.  The Bay County Library System is financially sound with no areas of concern to report.
Motion by D. Carlyon, seconded by P. Travis, to receive the Penal Fine and Financial Reports as presented.  
Roll Call Vote:

Yes: Blondin, Carlyon, Harris, Herr, Travis

No: None

Motion PASSED 5-0

ADMINISTRATION REPORT – Trish Burns
Legislative Updates 

SB611 – Library Privacy Act changes.  The legislators recently passed updates to the Library Privacy Act.  This Act protects the privacy of “library records” – library employees cannot give out information about what a person has checked out unless that person gives permission to do so, or if presented with a court order.  The updates to the Act more clearly define what a “library record” is.  Previously, any security video footage was considered a “library record” and could not be given over without a court order.  Now, libraries may more easily share footage with law enforcement when asked. This change is a welcome one, as time is often of the essence if a crime has been committed and security footage may be helpful in solving the crime.

SB1246 – This bill extends the remote capability of the Open Meetings Act through March 2021.  When meeting remotely, trustees still need to announce what city they are participating from and the meeting needs to be virtually open to the public.  We have been meeting those guidelines and are well positioned to continue meeting remotely through March.

Telecirc – Our Telecirc system has made its last call.  This system was our automated phone system for notices and it stopped working in early January.  Both the machinery and the software are over 15 years old and cannot be upgraded.  We are in the process of contacting Telecirc patrons and having them switch over to text or email messaging for their notices.

Winter Reading Program – Even though we are curbside, we continue to do programming.  Our Winter Reading Program “Smitten With Reading” began on January 4, and will run through the end of February.  At the end of Week Two, 179 adults and 249 children have signed up for the program.  This is a significant decrease from last year, but we do believe that the pandemic has something to do with the lower numbers. 

Motion by S. Blondin, seconded by P. Travis, to receive the Administration Report as presented.  
Roll Call Vote:

Yes: Blondin, Carlyon, Harris, Herr, Travis

No: None

Motion PASSED 5-0

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

None

CORRESPONDENCE 

None
COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. Finance Committee – No report.
B. Personnel Committee – No report.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

None

NEW BUSINESS

A. Fine Free Libraries – T. Burns shared libraries are trending toward going Fine Free for a plethora of reasons some of which include keeping younger patrons who may not be able to pay fines as well as having better interactions with patrons by not asking for payment while checking out books.  T. Burns stated Administration is advocating the BCLS go fine free and asked the board to consider voting yes for a Fine Free library system at the next board meeting.  T. Burns also stated if more data and/or information is needed in order to make a decision, let her know and she will provide the data.
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

No Public

CLOSED SESSION

ANNOUNCEMENTS
T. Burns wished P. Travis a Happy Birthday, stating it was a monumental one and it should be recognized.

Don Carlyon shared a quote from Sophia Loren that was published in the November 2020 issue of AARP Magazine “If you are healthy and doing something you enjoy, then you cannot think, 'God, tomorrow I'm going to die! No! You can do many wonderful things.”
ADJOURNMENT
Motion by D. Carlyon, seconded by P. Travis, to adjourn the meeting at 6:23 p.m.  
Roll Call Vote:

Yes: Blondin, Carlyon, Harris, Herr, Travis

No: None

Motion PASSED 5-0

_____________________________
        ____________________________
Paul Travis





         Janelle Coe
Secretary/Treasurer


                     Recording Secretary
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